March 10, 2012
Senate IT Committee Report
The Senate IT Committee met on March 8, 2012, at 1pm in the Dean’s Conference Room of the Walsh Library. Present were Tin-Chun Chu, Christine Krus, Nathanial Knight, Jorge Lopez-Cortina, Lauren McFadden, Joel Sperber, Richard Stern, and Bert Wachsmuth, as well as Paul Fisher. Note: this report, and other information, can be found at http://blogs.shu.edu/senateit
Update on mobile computing choices: Uncertainties as to when the new Intel “Ivy Bridge” processors would be incorporated into new laptops, many pending updates to laptop models, especially so-called “Ultrabooks”, and the advent of Windows 8 being officially introduced in October have delayed the decision of which laptop models to select for faculty and students. There are a number of choices, including the possibility of providing Android devices to selected students/faculty and/or experimenting with early Windows 8 installations, but at the time of our meeting no decision has been made. The committee reiterated its position to provide faculty the same (or better) choices as students, so that new technology can best be integrated into the classroom.
Training for AS Online courses: The committee received a request from Jon Radwan, chair of the AS EPC, to look into the possibility of requiring TLTC Training for faculty teaching online courses. Currently AS rules permit any faculty member to create a new course and offer it on an experimental basis up to three times without an approval process. That includes online courses, which the AS EPC considers somewhat problematic because of the special nature and requirements of online courses. The AS EPC is considering a new bylaw requiring TLTC training prior to running any online course, and wanted to explore the possibility of considering an SHU-wide rule. Our committee discussed this topic for quite some time, and noted for example that special and extensive “Quality Matters” (QM) guidelines developed by TLTC must be satisfied by new online courses when they seek official approval, but nothing is necessary the first three times. On the other hand, having the flexibility of offering an experimental course quickly is valuable to react to new topics or issues in a particular field, which applies to online courses just as well. We agreed to explore a compromise of developing a set of minimal “QM Lite” guidelines that should be satisfied by an online course from the start (such as specifying which technology requirements a student must satisfy to take an online course, for example), while retaining the flexibility of offering a new course, online or otherwise, quickly. The TLTC will develop such QM Lite guidelines, we will discuss them in our next meeting, hopefully, then we will pass our recommendation along to the Senate APC committee for their consideration.
TLTR, FIG and CDI: It seems that several initiatives from the past, such as the TLTR, FIG’s (Faculty Innovation Grant) and CDI’s (Curriculum Development Initiative) are currently waiting for input from the Provost’s Office. We hope that consideration of these items by the Provost’s Office is forthcoming so that these important and successful initiatives can be taken up again.
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